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TOPICS 
Volume: 4  Issue: 8  August 2021 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory 
or pursuant to legal matters. 
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Community News 

Come along to a sing-a-long before 
Soup and Sweets, Thursday 19th     

August from 11am. 

All Welcome!!! 

Any song choices and ideas please 
contact Jennifer Miller 0428 251 277 

Broomehill Primary School Council will hold its       

Annual Open Public Meeting on the 17th August 2021 

at 4:30pm in the School Library.  

All welcome. For further information please contact 

Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au or 

call 9824 0500.  

Did you know that birth/death and marriage             
announcement in the Topics are free?? 

If you have an Announcement or a congratulations please 
don't hesitate to send it through to the Tambellup CRC. 

The Tambellup Health Centre would like to thank the 
staff and Year 5/6 students of Tambellup Primary 
School for their visit in Term 2. Students were able to 
learn about the Health Centre and its role in the      
community. The students were able to meet the staff, 
tour the facilities, see the nurse in action, and use 
some of the equipment. The students also learnt the 
importance of washing their hands and caring for    
minor cuts and scrapes. Each student received goodie 
bag with many useful first aid supplies and products 
for personal hygiene. We hope the students were able 
to gain a better understanding of what the nurse at the 
health centre does and how they can help and support 
everyone in the community. We look forward to     
future visits by the school. 

 

Photo supplied by Tambellup Primary School 

GNOWANGERUP PHARMACY 
NEW OPENING HOURS AS FROM FRIDAY 
16TH JULY 2021 

MON  1PM TO 5PM 

TUES  9AM TO 5PM 

WED  9AM TO 5PM 

THURS  9AM TO 5PM 

FRI   9AM TO 1 PM 
CHANGE DUE TO OPERATIONAL NEEDS OF 
THE PHARMACY TO REMAIN OPEN 5 DAYS A 
WEEK AND MINIMISE IMPACT.  

PHONE: 9827 1046 

Tambellup Cricket Club AGM 

Wednesday 11th August 7pm at the  
Tambellup Community Pavilion 

Current and new members welcome. 

Tambellup CRC will be closing early 

on Tuesday the 10th August 

Hours - 9.30am to 2pm 

We apologise for any inconvenience 

Gardener Wanted 

Help needed in the garden, are you able to help?? 

Please contact 0428 421 426 for more         

information 

mailto:Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

   Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 19 August 2021 commencing at 4.30pm, at the     
Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however social 
distancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan to attend a Council meeting, 
we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting.   

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 12.00 noon 
on the day of the meeting. 
 

STAFF UPDATE 

We are pleased to welcome Annie Richardson to the organisation.  Annie commenced in the role of Executive           
Assistant, previously held by Louise Cristinelli, early in July, and has settled into the position well.  Annie’s job is to 
manage the day to day and legislative requirements of Council and the CEO, and the prospect of a new CEO and       
upcoming local government elections on the near horizon will provide plenty of opportunity to learn about the inner 
workings of local government.  Welcome Annie! 
 

We will be farewelling CEO Keith Williams during August.  As previously reported, Keith has accepted a position at 
the Shire of Broome – and we are sure he and Libby and the girls will enjoy the much warmer environment.  There’s 
nothing like a Great Southern winter!  Council has commenced the recruitment process, with the assistance of a               
recruitment consultant, and we are confident of attracting a good pool of applicants.  In the interim, before the new 
CEO can commence, there may be a period where an Acting CEO is appointed. More information will be provided to 
the community in due course 
 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

Council received the Disability Access and Inclusion Plan 2020-2025 Progress Report and implementation update.  
Council’s responsibility includes ensuring services, events, buildings, facilities, information, customer service,            
complaint-mechanisms, public consultation and employment are accessible to people with disability.  The Annual     
report is provided to the Department of Communities to inform the Minister’s report to Parliament on the              
effectiveness of Disability Access and Inclusion Plans across the State. 
 

Council received the Corporate Business Plan 2018-2022 Quarterly Progress Report for the period April-June 2021.  
Most actions contained within the report are subject to ongoing action, with a number completed.  A summary of    
progress is shown below: 

 
 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au


 Topics    August 2021 Page 5 

 

More information is available in the Council meeting minutes for July, on the Shire’s website:                              
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/  

Council also considered the annual review of the Corporate Business Plan.  The plan is a four year document linked to 
the Strategic Community Plan, and is reviewed annually at this time to ensure actions remain relevant and funded 
through the budget.  No major changes were required to be made to the document this year.   

 

Council received a report on the recent review of the Shire’s Local Laws.  Following publication of the adopted local 
laws in the Government Gazette, they are considered by a parliamentary committee, prior to allowance by the State 
Parliament.  Staff will be working on a number of actions and clarifications required to be undertaken prior to final   
approval or otherwise. 

 

Council approved an amendment to Policy 1.24 Hire of Equipment which provides for up to 20 chairs being made   
available at no charge for funerals at the Broomehill, Tambellup or Pindellup cemeteries. 

 

WORKS REPORT 

The rain received during July has had a significant impact on the ability for the works crew to get out on the roads.  
Construction and maintenance activities, and maintenance grading, have slowed due to the soft road conditions, and 
staff have been working across the Shire to clear culverts to help get the water moving through the landscape.  

Off-road work has continued however, in preparation for drier times.  Gravel has been pushed up on White Road, for 
use on nominated Local Roads & Community Infrastructure Program projects on Beejenup Rd, Stirling Access Rd and 
Yetemerup Rd.  The opportunity was taken during a couple of drier spells to continue gravel resheeting works on Birt 
Rd and Flat Rocks Rd, these projects are ongoing. 

 

While the rain has delayed road works, it has been full steam ahead for the parks and gardens crew, who are well 
into the winter maintenance activities – weeding, mowing, spraying and pruning.  The dams are all full, which will 
ensure water requirements for the ovals can be met over the summer period.  A couple of new gardens have been              
commenced, and as we move into spring, keep an eye out for the everlastings that will pop up in both towns. 

 

The Shire will shortly be commencing a bridal creeper control program across the shire.  August and September is the 
ideal time to undertake this work, which will include spraying, and also the release of rust.  It is planned to release 
rust around the Gordon River reserve and also along Tambellup West Rd, and it will be interesting to monitor the 
effects over time. 

 

MOSQUITOS 

An additional consequence of the rain is the number of stagnant pools of water around both townsites, which means 
MOZZIES!  The Shire will investigate baiting inundated areas in the townsites to try and get ahead of the mosquito   
issue.  Landowners can assist by ensuring any receptacles in your yard holding water are removed, emptied or        
covered - consider pot plant drip trays, roof gutters, ponds, disused containers, dog water bowls and disused car 
tyres. 

 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS – 16 OCTOBER 2021 

An Ordinary Postal Election will be held on Saturday, 16 October 2021 in the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup to fill four 
vacancies each for a four year term. Nominations open on Thursday, 2 September 2021 and close at 4.00pm        
Thursday, 9 September 2021. More information is included in this edition of the Topics and will follow next month. 

 

COMMUNITY SCORECARD SURVEY 

A flyer was distributed by mail last week advising that the Shire, in conjunction with the Shires of Katanning and       
Kojonup, was conducting its biennial community scorecard survey.  Your response to this survey, which is managed 
by independent research organisation Catalyse, provides the shires with information that assists in managing existing   
services and facilities, and planning for the future.   

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/
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The surveys were delivered in hard copy to each household in Broomehill and Tambellup during the last 
week in July, and a link to the online version is available on the Shire’s website at https://
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/publicnotices/we-need-to-hear-from-you!/44.  We invite all residents over the age 
of 14 years to complete the survey, and let us know how we’re going!  For more information please contact 
Pam Hull at the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 

GORDON RIVER  

Did you see the drone footage posted by our own Sgt Josh Humble on social media recently?  Before he left             
Tambellup, Josh spent some time at the river with his drone, capturing it in full flow.  The footage is stun-
ning, and    provides a unique perspective of the waterway, the townsite, and also the amount of water lying 
in the landscape around the river at the moment.  For anyone who missed it – check out Humble Art Photog-
raphy on Facebook and Instagram.  Josh, Faith and family, we wish you well on your move to Esperance, and 
look forward to seeing more stunning images and videos from your new patch! 

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name 
and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Admin-
istration Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in 
alternative formats, on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/publicnotices/we-need-to-hear-from-you!/44
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/publicnotices/we-need-to-hear-from-you!/44
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Tambellup Primary School 
We wish the Humble family all the best on 

their new journey, we have loved having 

Peyton and Johnny at our school. 

For NAIDOC week we were treated to lots of 

great activities organised by Shane Woods, 

Sonya Woods, Kerry Smith, Mark Coyne and 

many others. We made friendship bracelets 

and painted boomerangs. This was by       

followed by a scrumptious lunch with        

kangaroo stir-fry, kangaroo casserole and 

delicious damper. Karessa Pickett also ran 

fantastic learning activities with all our      

classes. We welcomed the Yirra Yaakin    

performers, from Perth with the show “Bilya 

Kaatijin” which was fantastic! We learnt all 

about fresh water knowledge. 

Naomi Armstrong won the Senior Girls medal 

at the Interschool Cross Country, fantastic 

personal effort! 

Room 5 hosted the last Assembly of Semester 

1 and recited a range of poetry-Cinquains, 

Acrostics, Haikus and Limericks- adorned in 

some fabulous costumes. Congratulations to 

all our certificate winners. 

A special mention to all the lovely Tambellup 

residents who praise our students when we 

go for our Milkshake Reward on Fridays. I am 

also very proud that our students can also 

say our School Vision when asked by      

community members. 

Term 3 is looking exciting with some great   

incursions and excursion opportunities for our 

students. We have a visiting author coming 

to work with our students, we have Spare 

Parts Puppet Theatre with the performance 

Beanstalk and Year 5/6 Gillamii excursion to 

investigate ecosystems in the Stirling Ranges. 

Room 1 will also be participating in a         

four-week Food Sensations learning            

opportunity with Foodbank WA. The Rock 

and Water program will also be                   

implemented with our older students. 

 

Our P&C are having a Quiz night on the 13th 

of August at the hall, so we would love to 

see you all there. Just ring the school 

98251144 to book a table of 8. 

Our Breakfast Club Team has received the 

2021 Volunteer Award in recognition of their 

dedication and service to the School      

Breakfast Program-Well done Karessa, Hazel, 

Sonya, Kayleen, Kerrie, Mark and Sherma! 

Level—Medium 
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INTERAGENCY MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting at the 
Tambellup CRC will be held on  
the 16th of August from 1.30pm 

Spectators and riders will not need gumboots when they 
head to Sukey Hill home of Cranbrook Districts            
Motorcycle Club on Sunday 15th August to watch round 
four of the South West Intercub Series sponsored by   
Bunbury KTM. 

This year, in April, the club installed twenty culverts 
throughout the motocross track to divert water into a   
newly constructed, eight thousand yard dam. Club      
president Justin Shepherd commented “the idea is to catch 
water to store to be used when the track surface is dusty 
and unsafe over the summer months. We have access to a 
water tanker and fast fill to manually water the track for 
summer club runs and coaching clinics. Roughly sixty 
thousand litres is needed per event as you need to build up 
the track surface moisture profile.” 

Justin then went on to say that the installation of this   
drainage system has been a win-win for the club this year. 
“In hindsight this track upgrade has been timely given the 
wet season we are experiencing, not only is the dam      
filling, we have a fairly dry track to race on. Ideally, it’s 
fun with a bit of mud, but too much can cause quite a bit 
of wear and tear on the motorbikes. We have also been 
able to continue to hold club days where as other           
motocross clubs have had to cancel in these wet            
conditions. I feel we are ready for the interclub in August 
whatever the weather.”    

Over one hundred riders representing the six south west 
clubs, Bunbury, Collie, Southern Capes, Manjimup and 
Narrogin will compete across ten junior and senior       
classes. This is the fourth time the undulating natural    
terrain Sukey Hill track has hosted the event since it was 
constructed in 2017.   

 This event is a prelude for hosting a state senior            
motocross round, a month later on the 19th September with 
a similar number of riders expected. 

Riders will have another chance to practice for the state 
round on Saturday 28th August at a club run.  

New Track Drainage Ensures 

a Dry Motocross Interclub 
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Local Government Elections for the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup will be held on Saturday 16th October 2021 to 
fill the following vacancies: 

 

4 Councillor positions each for a 4 year term 
 

Are you passionate about your community, and about working with people to make a difference? Do you want to 
learn more about why (and how) decisions affecting your community are made?  

 

Why not stand for Council? 
The call for nominations for these positions will be advertised closer to the time, however if you have ever considered 
serving your community through this avenue, and would like to find out more about the role, you are encouraged to  
contact any of the serving Councillors, or alternatively, the Chief Executive Officer, who can provide more infor-

mation. 
 

Alternatively, visit the Department of Local Government Sport & Cultural Industries website for more information: 
https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/local-government/local-governments/council-elections/put-yourself-forward-nominate-

for-council 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT POSTAL ELECTION 

CLOSE OF ENROLMENTS 

Friday 27 August 2021 

Enrolling to Vote 

Local Government Elections are to be held on        
Saturday 16 October 2021. You may be eligible to 
be enrolled to vote at the election if you reside in or 
are an owner or occupier of rateable property within 
the district. 
 

Residents  

You are automatically enrolled to vote if you are on 
the State Electoral roll as at 5.00pm, Friday 27      
August 2021. If you are not on the State Electoral 
roll or have changed your address recently, you must   
complete an enrolment form. 
 

Non Resident Owners and Occupiers 

If you are a non resident owner or occupier of ratea-
ble property within the Shire and are on the State or   
Commonwealth electoral roll, you are eligible to en-
rol to vote, but must submit a Form 2 - Enrolment         
Eligibility Claim Form to the local government, as 
enrolment is not automatic. 

 

A non resident owner who was on the last Shire of 
Broomehill-Tambellup local government roll         
continues to retain that status as long as the rateable 
property to which the enrolment relates is owned. An 
occupier does not have continuous enrolment and 
should contact staff at the Shire to confirm their     
enrolment status. 
 

If you are not on the State or Commonwealth       
electoral roll and own or occupy rateable property 
within the Shire, you may still be eligible to vote. 
Please contact the Shire for details. 
 

Enrolment Forms – Non Residents and Occupiers 

Enrolment Eligibility Claim Forms can be obtained 
from the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and must be 
lodged with the Chief Executive Officer by 5.00pm, 
Friday 27 August 2021. 

 

Please contact Annie Richardson at the Shire on 
9825 3555 for more information. 

https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/local-government/local-governments/council-elections/put-yourself-forward-nominate-for-council
https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/local-government/local-governments/council-elections/put-yourself-forward-nominate-for-council
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Get in touch 

To find out more or register 

your interest for the forum 

please contact the  

Tambellup Health Centre – 

Ph: 9821 6890 

 
 

 

Aboriginal Health Community Forum 

WA Country Health Service – Great Southern wants to hear from you about what health services are important to you 

at Tambellup Health Centre. 

Working with  our community is important and we want to make sure you have a safe and high 

qual i ty  health serv ice.  
 

HOW CAN YOU GET INVOLVED? 

Come along and share your ideas with us. 
 

Where: Tambellup Pavilion, East Terrace, Tambellup 

When: Tuesday 7 September 2021 

Time: 1pm - 3pm 
 

Afternoon tea will be provided. 

The painting used for graphic illustration in this document is the work of artist Aaron Hayden. To provide feedback on this publication email wachscomms@health.wa.gov.au. © WA 

Country Health Service 

 
 

 

 

Tambellup Community Forum 
WA Country Health Service – Great Southern wants to hear from you about what health services are important to you at 

Tambellup Health Centre. 

We va lue work ing with our community and str ive to maintain a  safe and high qual i ty heal th       

serv ice focussed on your needs.  

 

HOW CAN YOU GET INVOLVED? 

Come along and share your ideas with us. 
 

Where: Tambellup Pavilion, East Terrace, Tambellup 

When: Tuesday 7 September 2021 

Time: 9am -11am 

 

Morning tea will be provided. 

Get in touch 

To find out more or register your 

interest for the forum, please  

contact the  

Tambellup Health Centre –  

Ph: 9821 6890 

To provide feedback on this publication email wachscomms@health.wa.gov.au Alternative formats can be provided on request. © WA Country Health Service 

mailto:wachscomms@health.wa.gov.au
mailto:wachscomms@health.wa.gov.au
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Fridays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Adult Fiction 

Adult Non-Fiction 

DVD’s and Audiobooks 

Junior DVD/Jr Kindy/Jr Fiction 

Tambellup Public Library  
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 6320  

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 
TA CRC -
Afterschool      
Activities 

5 6 7 
Burgers and Bingo 

8 
TA Uniting Church 

9 
TA Rhyme time - 
11.30am 

10 11 
TA CRC -
Afterschool      
Activities 

12 Recycling Bin 13 
Excel Course @ 
TA CRC 
 
TA P&C Quiz 
Night 

14 

15 16   
Interagency     
Meeting 

17 18 
TA CRC -
Afterschool      
Activities 

19 
Soup and Sweets 

20 
Excel Course @ 
TA CRC 

21 

22 
TA Uniting Church 

23 
Computer Course 
@ TA CRC  
 
TA Rhyme time - 
11.30am 

24 25 
TA CRC -
Afterschool      
Activities 

26 Recycling Bin 27 
BH Friday Night 
Vibes - 6pm 

28 

29 30 
Computer Course 
@ TA CRC  

31   Upcoming - 
Health Centre Community Forums 
Grant Writing Workshop 
Line Dancing 
TA Lions Club Fish and Chip Night 
BH Screen Printing Workshop 
TA Mosaic Workshop 

August Calendar  2021 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


